
   

Quail Ridge Swim & Tennis 

2015 Annual Meeting 

May 2, 2015 Minutes 

 

 
In attendance: Board members Martin Bryant, Dick Smith, Melissa Stouffer, Tracy 

Stoner, Jonathan Hilliard and Belinda Bond. Club members present were Chan Hodges 

and Barry Lambert. Associate member present was Linda Stouffer. 

 

President Martin called the meeting to order. 

 

 

1. The budget was read by the Treasurer. 

 

2. The need for an additional board member was discussed so the board would have 

an odd number of voting members. Chan Hodges was voted onto the board. 

 

      3.  A concern for additional law enforcement patrol was expressed. The club parking 

 lot often has occupied vehicles parked in it after hours with occupants possibly 

 conducting nefarious activities, even before the pool was open. Belinda Bond 

 volunteered to contact the Lee County Sherriff’s Dept. about the issue. 

 

4. The deficiency noted by the Lee County Health Dept. regarding the showers was 

 discussed as well as possible fixes. 

 

5. The board voted to get a new sign informing trespassers their vehicle would be  

 towed. Belinda Bond volunteered to take action on that issue. 

 

6. The need for new members and more revenue was discussed. 

 

7. The meeting was adjourned. 

 

8. The required board meeting following the annual club meeting was convened. All 

board members sans Chan Hodges were present. The board voted to purchase a new 

buoy.  The board members voted on 2015 officers. All officers were re-elected back 

into their current office.  
 

   

 

 Minutes written by Jonathan Hilliard 


